ACBN Executive Council Meeting
November 4, 2021 7:30pm

President Mark Bulger called the meeting to order at 7:31pm. Present was Mark Bulger, Chris Brennfoerder, Jim Jirak, Dale Oviatt and Barb Epworth.

Dale reported that as of September 30,  our bond fund had approx. $41,317.38 having 3,735.749 total shares. As of September 30, our checking account had approx. $3,796.59; . The report was approved as given.

With the national convention scheduled in Omaha July 1-8, 2022, Mark reported a host committee had been established and has been meeting weekly Wednesday evenings at 7:30pm since the end of August. Members of the committee are Mark, Jim, Kristal, Tyler and Lisa. Including being responsible for sponsoring a welcome party Friday evening of convention week, the host committee is also responsible for providing a list of tour venues to ACB as well as a potential speakers list for forwarding to special interest affiliates, committees and task forces, finding someone to present colors at opening general session Saturday evening of convention week, finding volunteers to assist attendees around the hotel and convention center as well as other duties. The committee will continue to meet weekly until all tasks are complete.

Mark suggested that because of the weekly host committee meetings that ACBN should consider having its own Zoom account. Jim reported the approximate cost to be $167 and some change. Dale moved to make the purchase and Chris seconded the motion. Jim will purchase the account in the coming days.

With the national convention upcoming, it was suggested that we need to hold a state convention in April and use this as a launching pad to promote the national convention. April 23 is the tentative date for the Omaha based state convention with April 30 being the alternate.

Finally, Mark reminded folks that the NCBVI Board of Commissioners meeting is being held virtually November 6 at 9am with the focus topic being the duties of the Deputy Director. He encouraged all to attend.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:14pm.

Respectfully submitted

Jim Jirak
Recording Secretary
